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Paradise Valley CampgroundParadise Valley Campground
Pipeline

May, 2010

Welcome back to Paradise everyone!
Hope everyone had an enjoyable Winter.
 It has been a long, wet, cold Winter in
the mountains.  Other than a few burst
pipes, a lady running into our fence, and
some well problems; everything went
satisfactorily this Winter in Paradise.  

A big thanks to Skip Walton for looking
after our park this Winter and taking
care of all the problems.  

It’s that time once again, when we all
need to address the maintenance that
needs to be done to our lots and RV’s.
Let’s all get that done and keep Paradise
looking beautiful.  

Our condolences to Marti Liebal and
Barbara  Chambers for the loss of their
loved ones.  Jim Liebal and Jack
Chambers will be missed by friends in
Paradise Valley.  

The laundry room is now open and the
pool will be opened around May 22.  

Our next Board of

Directors meeting will be May 8 at
10:00 AM.  Please plan to attend all
Board Meetings as we need and want
your input.  

Buck Tidwell
President 

ACTIVITIES

On behalf of the Activities
Group, we all want to
welcome everyone back to our beautiful
park for the Summer Season.  We look
forward to having lots of fun together
and sharing many memorable meals.  

Our first breakfast was enjoyed on
April 17 with 40 people in attendance.

There will be a Hamburger/Hot Dog
cookout on May 1 at 12:30 PM.  We are
trying a mid-day event to see if folks
like that for a change.  Cost is $5 for
burger or hot dog, cole slaw, potato
salad, dessert, and beverage.  Please
sign up at the Pavilion if you want to
donate a dessert.

Our first official Activities meeting will
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be held May 20 at 2 PM with Sally
Jones as our new Director.  Welcome
aboard Sally!  Please join us as we plan
meals, discuss yard sale dates, etc.

Mark your calendars for another cook
out on May 29, the day of our Annual
Owner’s meeting and Memorial Day
Celebration.

 
SYMPATHY

Unfortunately, we have
had 4 deaths in the
campground this past season.  Our
thoughts and prayers are with Marti
Liebal, Barbara Chambers,
Hammond and Marilyn Frith,
and Nick & Jan Coman. The
Frith’s lost a son, and the Coman’s lost
Nick’s mom.  
God is our refuge and strength, a very
present help in trouble.  
Psalms 46:1

We have had many owner’s that have
had surgeries and other medical
difficulties this Winter.  We hope you
are all on the mend and looking forward
to improved health this Summer. The
list includes Lin Ewert, Wilmer Parks,
Nick Coman, Jim Adair, Bob Lucas, Holly
Watkins, Aubrey Childress, Don Roane,
Sally Jones, Marilyn Frith, Elizabeth
Carter, Nan Hohne, Johnny Stripland,
Kathy Opava and Eleanor Mazourek.   

Our prayers are with Barbara Chambers
in the loss of her home due to fire. 

TRAVEL

I am sure many of you had
trips during the Winter
months.  The only travel
info turned in to The
Pipeline includes the
following:  Rod & Kathy Gibson traveled
to Florida; Dwight and Donna Winburn
took a motorcycle trip to Flagler Beach,
Fl; and Buck and Barbara Tidwell took
their RV to Salt Springs, Fl in February.

THANKS

Dawn Trantham on Lot #253 donated a
trash can to the Activities group.  Thank
you Dawn!  Thanks to Nancy Poling for
her work on the Sunshine Committee.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Buck Tidwell is donating ribs for a cook
out to be held May 22 at 5 PM as a fund
raiser to be put toward the Pavilion
remodeling fund. The Activities Group
will supply the cole slaw, baked beans,
rolls, iced tea and lemonade.   Price will
be $5 per plate.  Ladies are asked to
bring a desert.  Tickets will be sold in
advance in an effort to get an accurate
head count for food.  

WELCOME The Welcome Committee greeted Will &
Francie Hendon on Lot #102.  They own
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a home in Marietta and plan to use PVC
as a get away.  Francie is still involved in
property management on a part-time
basis, while Will is retired from steel
sales.  They are very friendly and are
looking forward to meeting new friends.
Will enjoys fishing and Francie is looking
forward to the pool opening so she can
enjoy some swimming. They are usually
here Sunday through Monday or
Tuesday due to Francie’s work schedule.
Please stop by and say “Hello”.

REMINDERS

The Activities Group has a 2010
campground cookbook available for sale.
There are 350 recipes, 9 categories,
along with helpful hints for cooking.  The
price is $10 per copy.  This would make
a lovely gift for Christmas and birthdays
to friends and family. Keep in mind this
is a fund raiser and the proceeds go for
items we need here in the campground.

Also the 2010 Directories will be
published after the May election.  You
need to have any Directory changes in
by June 1.  Changes may be left in the
book located in the Pavilion, given to
Barbara Tidwell on Lot 16, or Lanell
Coons on Lot #264. The data base only
has room for one home phone, one cell,
and one local.  

Don’t forget to check out our

campground web site at pvc4u.net.
Thank you, John Coons, for providing the
site. 

Two write-in candidates for Board of
Directors: Stanley Gunter, Lot #199 and
Beverly Sundin, Lot #52.

RECIPE

Buck’s BBQ Rub
1/3 part Lowery Season Salt
1/3 part Brown Sugar (thin grain in jar)
1/3 part Hot Cayenne Pepper (2 t more
if you like it hotter)
Kosher Salt to taste

Rub on Boston Butts or Ribs.
P u t  m e a t
in heavy duty tin foil.  Pour
A p p l e  J u i c e
over the meat.  Fold the tin
foil double tight.  Put on grill
and cook to 250 degrees using
meat thermometer.  If too
salty, add more brown sugar.  After
meat is done, add BBQ sauce and let
meat stay on grill 3-5 minutes longer.

A variation on this for RIBS is to use
molasses instead of Apple Juice and
follow the other recipe as indicated. 
Buck Tidwell
Lot #16


